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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

Further to our notification issued 28 April 2025, we are pleased to advise that from Monday 5 
May 2025, the student toilets at Gundaroo Public School will be reopened for use. 

The portable toilets will be removed from the school from Monday 5 May 2025. 

The portable toilets were installed as a temporary solution on 3 April 2025 after a blockage 
was identified in the septic tank located behind the student toilet block.  

Following advice from an independent waste management expert, we will be installing a new 
septic wastewater system.  

In consultation with school leadership, we have arranged for the student toilets to be pumped 
on a weekly basis, which will allow the toilets to be used until the work to install the new 
septic wastewater system can be completed. The toilets will be cleaned daily as usual. We 
thank you for your patience and understanding. 

We anticipate the work to replace the septic wastewater system will be completed following a 
procurement process. We will keep the community updated. 

If you have any questions, please contact us on 1300 482 651 or 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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